

UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of May 17, 2018
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met Thursday, May 17, 2018 at 1:30 P.M., at the Louisiana Department of Revenue.
1.) Chairwoman Andries declared the meeting duly convened at approximately 1:35 P.M.

2.) Committee Members present were: Chairwoman Donna Andries, Danell Gerchow (LDR), Roy Austin, Andrew Kolb and Melanie David.  
Also present were Darlene Allen, Debra Guillory, Kathleen Sheffield, Rodanda Washington, Byron Henderson (LDR), Rick Mekdessie, (E-Gov Systems), and Anjinette Bowen (ECSS).
3.) A motion was made by member Roy Austin to adopt the agenda and Melanie David seconded and the committee agreed.  The agenda was adopted.
4.) Roy Austin made a motion to adopt the minutes from the Advisory Committee meeting of February 15, 2018, which was seconded by Andrew Kolb and the committee agreed.  The minutes were adopted.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

5.) Current Operations/Statistics as of April 30, 2018
· Collections as of January were $ 233.7 million and 146.2K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $ 15.3 billion with over 9.1 million returns filed since inception of the program.
6.) Issues or Comments on Parish E-File

· Debra Guillory (LDR) has been in contact with Rick Mekdessie regarding changes requested to the Parish E-File site. Some changes will require more research and one (validation for the State) a proposal.  
· Ouachita and Calcasieu Parishes have made requests for the applications to use the business’s legal name and location instead of a trade name.  A change can be made on the description to call for the legal name to be used.  

· Validation – LDR would like to validate the return for exemption codes.  LDR would also like to continue validation of filing frequency and account number. A proposal will be sent to LDR for this feature.   
· Rate Changes in System – Rick Mekdessie stated that this stemmed from a timing issue.  The rates are not changed until they are effective.  They are uploaded one (1) week before taking effect in the system.  Can be changed to two (2) weeks if requested. Is two weeks enough time for programming? Chairwoman Andries stated that the collectors are ultimately responsible for notifying all their clients/taxpayers of the change.  Changing the information too soon allows for errors to be made by using the wrong rates.  Rick agreed to send an alert when the rate change notice is received but will continue to upload one (1) week prior to change taking affect.  
· System Outages – The system was down a few times the first couple of weeks of May.  There was a space issue on the server that caused the problem.  It has since been resolved.  Donna Andries asked if there could be an analysis prepared on the frequency of outages the system experiences monthly and discussed at the next meeting.  
7.) Status of E-Gov Progress – The approved enhancements are being implemented and will go into production by the end of May.  Target date is June 1st to go live.  

· New proposal for State validation will be sent in the coming weeks.  Discussion was had on whether the proposal needed approval by the UELRR Advisory Committee.  No parish information is being changed; it’s just making everything uniform to the other systems as they are already using this feature for exemption codes.  
· Estimates – more discussion is needed on what this entails.  Rick will put in a change request for others and send soon. 
8.) Exclusion and Exemption Table - The Committee has not had much success in gathering this information from the parishes over the years. Discussions were had on whether the information currently known should be used and leave it up to the parishes to comply. For the exemptions that are currently on the return this information could be used and for those that are not, it will be the responsibility of the parish to provide to be in compliance. A suggestion was made to either send a letter to the parishes from either LATA or the Uniform Local Sale Tax Board (USTLB) with a deadline for the information. Rick stated that a list could be provided with the exemptions in each parish.  Food and drugs are a little different and some other exemptions that only certain parishes have. Information is needed by jurisdiction not parish. Rates and exemptions are listed in statute.  After letter is sent, send certification of rates survey where parishes can confirm rates and exemptions.  If not response is received, we will use the best information we have. Discussion was also held on how to display the information, spreadsheet or look up?  Would be good to have both ways but will go with the most cost effective option for now which would be something that can be printed.  Rick will put together a proposal for the feature and submit for review.   
9.)  Next Meeting Date
· The date of the next meeting is scheduled for August 9, 2018 at 1:30 PM.   Future dates are tentatively scheduled quarterly on the second Thursday of the month at 1:30 PM.  (11/8/18)  
There being no further agenda items or public comments Roy Austin made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Donna Andries seconded.  Chairwoman Andries declared the meeting adjourned at approximately 2:16 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Donna Andries, Chairwoman
